TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING 
October 12, 2021
MEMBERS PRESENT	Chairperson Ron Reed, Supervisor Bob Miller, Supervisor Roger Wolter
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Dave Bohnsack, Town Patrolman Todd Solberg 
CALL TO ORDER
Chair Ron Reed called meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Meeting was properly posted.
MINUTES, TREASURER'S REPORT & VOUCHERS
Motion by Roger Wolter for a consensus approval of September's meeting minutes, treasurer's report and vouchers and seconded by Bob Miller.  Motion approved.
Isaac Bauers - Presented a survey map of his property. He is applying for a variance with La Crosse County to divide the property into two. He is sectioning off the home in order to be able to sell and keep the remainder of the property. The property would be short of the 35 acres to build on. Board did not see any problems with division. 
West Salem First Responders - Dave Kneifl came with 2022 budget. Barres share is $5,090.85. Bob Miller motioned to approve our share of budget, Roger Wolter seconded it.  Budget payment approved. 
Scott Paulson - Scott came before the board for approval to build home on W2603 Cty I. After reviewing plans, Roger Wolter motioned to approve the building and Bob Miller seconded it. Motion approved.
Redistricting Resolution - Ann Schlimgen brought before the board the need to divide up the townships two districts based on the 2010 census numbers. Per county resolution, Supervisor districts need to be between 300 and 1,000. Ward 1, district 28 will have a voting population of 300. Ward 2, district 29 will have a voting population of 967.  Roger Wolter motioned to approve, Bob Miller seconded it. All members and Clerk signed resolution. Clerk will forward to County and post.
ROAD REPORT - Todd has been mowing. Needs to go elsewhere for larger Rip Rap for Puent road. He relocated two fence poles on Russlan Coulee Corner. Big Dump weekend is the 22nd and 23rd. Todd mentioned to board he thinks we will soon need a new smaller chain saw and heavy duty weed whacker. Roger Wolter stated these haven't been replaced in quite some time and new ones should be purchased as needed.
CITIZEN/PARK CONCERNS Correspondence has been received from a Barre resident regarding unleashed dogs in the park. Discussion was had and decided Todd will order signs stating all dogs must be leashed. These signs will be placed on existing polls already at park.
BOARD CONCERNS
Ron Reed showed board letter from Attorney regarding driveways that are not maintained. This letter will be on file and when needed will be sent out along with copy of ordinance 2.04(c)(1)(f), which states driveways and culverts need to be properly maintained or will be done for them for a fee.
Ann Schlimgen told about new voting machines and training completed. Kathy Thompson and Carol Miller also attended training and will be paid for 4 hours each.
Our Budget Meeting will be held on Tuesday November 2nd at 7:00 pm.
Bob Miller motioned to adjourn meeting, Roger Wolter seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 8:05
Respectfully submitted,
Ann Schlimgen
Clerk – Town of Barre
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